

## November 15, 2007

## Via Hand Delivery

San Francisco Police Department Investigations Bureau Ron Reynolds 850 Bryant Street San Francisco. CA 94103 RECEIVED

NOV 15 2007

SAN FRANCISCO TAXI COMMISSION

RE: Transfer of Medallion Request and Richard Hybels/National Cab

Dear Sgt. Reynolds,

This is to inform you that pursuant to the decision of the Taxi Commission to postpone my request to transfer my medallion from Metro to National Cab, I went to drive my shift at Metro the next day, on Wednesday November 14,2007. When I returned my cab at the end of the shift, I was told by the Manager that Mr. Hybels left orders to inform me that I was not to return again to the Metro Cab property. He told me that if I attempted to come back to drive my cab that the police would be called and I would be arrested for trespassing. This is the exact type of action I warned about at the Commission Hearing and the reason I desperately need to move my medallion from Mr. Hybels at Metro Cab.

I am a working cab driver and rely on driving for my income. Basically, Mr. Hybels has stolen my medallion and my livelihood. I ask that the Police department and taxi Commission investigate this immediately and remove the medallion from Mr. Hybels so I can continue to make a living to support myself.

Sincerely,

Michael Roach

Cc: Taxi Commission Staff (via mail)
Taxi Commissioners (via mail)

Mirbail J. Ruleil